Notice of Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places
In accordance with the provisions of:

· The Representation of the People Act 1983;  

· The Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places (Parliamentary Elections) Regulations 2006; and
· The Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Knowsley Metropolitan Borough Council is undertaking a full review of polling districts and polling places.  The review will commence on 31 July 2024 and will be completed in sufficient time to enable the Electoral Registration Officer to make any necessary alterations to the register of electors to be published on 1 February 2025. 

Representations on polling places will be sought from the Acting Returning Officers for the Parliamentary Constituencies covering the Borough of Knowsley, Local Ward Councillors and Members of Parliament.
The Council will also be pleased to receive representations for consideration from any interested individual, group or organisation, in particularly those with expertise in access for persons with any type of disability, on alterations to current electoral arrangements. Any person or bodies making representations regarding polling places should, if possible, suggest alternative places that may be used taking into account the following:
· that electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable and do not adversely affect the convenience of electors within the polling district, and

· as far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who have a disability.
Representations must be made in writing by post or email to the Assistant Executive Director (Governance and Assets), address below, by no later than 12 September 2024.  Details of representations received will be made available for inspection as part of the review process. 

Knowsley Metropolitan Borough Council

Municipal Buildings
Archway Road

Huyton, Knowsley 

Merseyside, L36 9YU

Email: elections@knowsley.gov.uk
Helpline Number:  0151 443 3602/3583
Dated: 31 July 2024

Mike Harden

Chief Executive and Electoral Registration Officer

